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Will Coffman, Nominating Committee Chairperson 
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 

Date: June 24, 2024 

Subject: Endorsement of Sam Palmer for ICC Board Director-At-Large Director 

Dear Mr. Coffman, 

On behalf of the Southern Nevada Chapter of the International Code Council, I am 
writing to express our strong endorsement of Sam Palmer for the position of At-Large 
Director on the ICC Board of Directors.  

Since joining our chapter and through his tenure in various leadership capacities, Mr. 
Palmer has consistently demonstrated his dedication to the advancement of a safe built 
environemnt. His extensive experience in both public sector roles and as a Board 
member of a national engineering firm has equipped him with a unique perspective and 
a robust skill set that would be highly beneficial at the Board level.  

Mr. Palmer's commitment to the ICC's mission and his proven track record in 
leadership roles within the organization, including as Chairman of the ICC Major 
Jurisdiction Membership Council and President of ICC Region I, underscore his 
readiness to handle the complexities of an At-Large Director position.  

Moreover, his proposals to enhance operational effectiveness and his insights into 
international business practices align with our strategic goals and would further our 
organization's mission. 

Therefore, it is with great enthusiasm and confidence that we endorse Mr. Palmer for 
the role of At-Large Director, trusting that his vision and leadership will continue to 
drive our collective goals forward. We urge the Nominations Committee to favorably 
consider his candidacy. 

Sincerely, 

 
Linda Gallant 
Chapter President 
Southern Nevada Chapter, International Code Council 
 
 
 


